[bookmark: _GoBack]Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee                                                Meeting Minutes   Monday, January 28, 2019 5-7pm, Salem Town Hall

Committee and Staff members present:
Anthony Irving (Town of Lyme, ERWSCC Chair)
Pat Young (ERWSCC Program Director) 
Mary Augustiny (Town of  East Haddam )
Kim Barber-Bradley (Town of Salem)
David Bingham (Salem Land Trust)
Bernie Gillis (Town of East Haddam )
Anthony Griggs (Town of Salem)
David Gumbart (The Nature Conservancy)
Parker Lord (Town of Lyme)
Ed Natoli (Town of Salem )
Rob Smith (East Haddam Land Trust)
Eric Thomas (DEEP, Water Management)
Melvin Woody (Lyme Land Conservation Trust)

Guests:  Corrie Folsom-O’Keefe, Kelly Morgan, Lorenzo Enderle (all Audubon Connecticut)

Call to order:  
Chairman Anthony Irving called the meeting to order at 5:03 PM.

Minutes, November 26, 2018:  
-  Pat Young acknowledged a misspelling of Ed Natoli’s name in the minutes (an extra “l”).
-  Partner updates, CT DEEP, p. 2:  add word “not” so that entry re: Hand property in East Haddam reads “E. Thomas replied that he had not heard anything new.”
-  motion to accept the minutes with the above corrections was made by Rob Smith and seconded by Melvin Woody; motion passed.

National Park Service Updates:
Government employees will work for the next three weeks on a continuing resolution. Pat Young reported that she and Jamie Fosburgh will be working on the new Contract and amount anticipated is $$120,000 budget which will be available for the upcoming contract year.  Irving has been in touch with  Congressman Joe Courtney who has agreed to take the lead on the “Dear Colleague Letter” which will be circulated for sign-on by other Congressmen as part of the federal request for funding. could provide a letter of support for federal funds; this will be a request made to Courtney’s office.

Important Bird Area:
Corrie Folsom-O’Keefe, Kelly Morgan and Lorenzo Enderle of Audubon Connecticut presented a project update and led discussion about the Lyme Forest Block Important Bird Area.
-  Audubon hopes to reach out to 600 land owners with priority parcels in the forest block, with a goal to improve bird habitat on 1200 acres.
-  forest block web site is:  http://ct.audubon.org/lyme-forest-block-conservation-project.
-  currently planning public presentations, bird walks and workshops to build awareness; forest bird habitat assessments will follow, available for private, non-profit and municipal land owners.

Irving asked how will project success be measured; Folsom-O’Keefe stated the number of attendees at events will be tracked and ultimately the number of forest assessments, including those leading to on the ground management are important parameters.  Woody suggested examples of properties already successfully managed for birds based on IBA assessments would be helpful.  Group discussion included reference to cerulean warbler, for which the Lyme Forest Block IBA is critical to its breeding success in Connecticut.

Grant Requests:
A request was received from the Town of Lyme for assistance at its Hartmann Park property.  Includes invasive species control, prior to creation of interpretive trail with signage.  Young provided an updated budget sheet: cost of fifteen 9”x12” signs at $60 each is $900, not the $360 in the original budget that was distributed.  Total grant request is $3550, not the original figure of $3010.  
-  motion made by Smith and seconded by Woody to accept and fund grant request.  Discussion included condition requested by Young that bills/invoices be submitted prior to the end of summer to meet with federal fiscal calendar.  Motion was passed (Town of Lyme members of ERWSCC abstained).

Grant Updates:
A.	Young reported that the Outdoor Recreation Map project has launched.  Project was completed under budget, and approval for use of remaining funds is in-hand (if used by March).  She met with Salem’s Economic Development Commission, and received a positive response.  A designer in Salem has developed several logos for use on the web, with the slogan “Wander Our Watershed.”  Young canvassed the group for comments on the multiple logos and will incorporate that input into an appropriate selection that will look good on the web.  Web site is:  wanderourwatershed.org  In addition to featuring local preserves and parks, information on the web site includes art and cultural sites, food and lodging, farm stands, outdoor gear locales, and more.
B.	Conductivity loggers:  units are now installed in multiple stream locations in and around the Eightmile.
C.	ADA trail segment, Goodwin Trail:  Smith reports the ADA accessible trail segment along the East Haddam section of the Goodwin Trail has been laid out.  Town crew will implement construction in the spring.

Partner Updates:
-  Nature Conservancy:  David Gumbart reported the Conservancy recently closed on a 23-acre project adding to the Burnham Brook preserve, in East Haddam.  Map of location will be provided by Gumbart to Young for distribution to group.
-  DEEP:  Eric Thomas stated the state water planning effort continues.  Bureau of Water Management has been fortunate to hire new staff.  New Assistant Director Phil Trowbridge is getting up to speed and interacting with other DEEP departments.  Engineers will be hired for the dam safety program.  State-owned and privately-owned dams will both be under new Infrastructure heading within DEEP.  Watershed planning information relative to the Eightmile will be shared with the group.  The Wood-Pawcatuck River is one of three state rivers up for Wild & Scenic designation.  Thomas and David Bingham both recommended individuals and the groups they represent voice support to their legislators for the Connecticut Water Plan.
-  Land Trusts:  
	-  Salem:  Bingham reported on the new Riverside Preserve in Salem; with the same name as a new Lyme site, he suggests each town refer to their site with the Town name first, to differentiate between the two.  Fundraising for support of protection of 250 acres (multiple parcels) on West Road is near completion.  A 40-acre parcel on Old New London Road with a beaver pond, known as “the rookery” is available, and hopefully this can be protected. The state has shown interest in this site.
	-  East Haddam:  Smith reported the Hand property, 240 acres, is “waiting on the clock,” as there is a deal in place, with funding secured.  Property will be state-owned, as part of the Devil’s Hopyard State Park, which is abuts.  Federal funding was obtained, allowing state-designated funds to be reallocated for another local land protection project of +/- 100 acres.  The 87-acre Miller Farm project will close within 6 months; this land is just on the edge of the Eightmile watershed.  Mary Augustiny reported that the East Haddam Fish & Game club will be moving its clubhouse and maintenance facilities from Bashan Road to Wickham Road. 

Subcommittee Discussion/Updates:
-  Outreach & Education:  Young reported receiving a thank you from teachers following a program for 80 students.  A Mystic Aquarium grant may provide funding for additional student programming.  Ed Natoli reported herpetologist Hank Gruner may be  revisiting monitoring sites he’s familiar with this year.  This includes follow up on a photo from Salem of a timber rattlesnake. 
-  Protection & Management:  Smith reported the town of Colchester got a grant in the neighboring Salmon River watershed for a section of the Goodwin Trail.  There is interest in a property in East Haddam, though the landowner may not wish to enter into negotiations.  Kim Barber-Bradley has received notification of wet areas along the Goodwin Trail.  Not a surprise, owing to heavy rains in fall 2018.  Mountain bikers are providing maps on locations needing attention; further planning needed, especially given the multi-use nature of the trail.  Young suggested land owners along the Goodwin Trail should be invited to provide assessments of their trail section following the winter season.  Mountain bikers could help access more remote trail areas.  Smith stated a new foot bridge along the Goodwin Trail in East Haddam will be built.
-  Science & Monitoring:  Young previously reported on the installation on conductivity loggers. A winter intern has developed charts and graphs using collected summer stream monitoring data.  Group members are encouraged to suggest easy access areas on the Eightmile or tributary streams to facilitate collection of water data for upcoming summer monitoring season as new routes will be started.  12 temperature loggers, including 2 outside the watershed, were pulled in the fall of 2018 and downloaded and data sent to the state. 10 more will be launched in the spring.
-  Project Review:  Young reported that there is no new news related to the planned State DOT Route 82 bridge replacements.
-  Executive Committee/Finance:  Young reported that there is a $645 expense from December reflected in the budget; this is for 5 new temperature loggers, and appears under the stream monitoring line item.  Irving asked if property on Baker Lane remained possible as an office location; this will not work out, and the office will remain at the UConn Extension Service in Haddam for now.  Young mentioned that a 10-year accomplishment report of the Eightmile is underway.  A map was shared as a mock-up of a possible mailing, instead of the more traditional newsletter format.  Accomplishments will be listed on the opposite side of the map.

Old/New Business:  Bernie Gillis reported on a boat that recently sank in Hamburg Cove.

Adjournment:  With no further business to discuss, Irving adjourned the meeting at 6:47 PM

Respectfully submitted, David Gumbart, ERWSCC Secretary  [image: ]
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